Marion Township Trustees meet

Written by Information submitted Sunday, June 16, 2013 11:55 PM - Last Updated Sunday, June 16, 2013 11:57 PM

The Marion Township Trustees held their regular scheduled meeting on Tuesday at the Marion Township Office with the following members present: Joseph Youngpeter, Howard Violet and Jerry Gilden.

The purpose of the meeting was to pay bills and conduct ongoing business. The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved as read. The trustees then reviewed the bills and gave approval for 14 checks totaling \$12,356.08.

Fire Chief Tom Hadding and Trustee Paul Basinger from American Township, were present to discuss the upcoming Fire and EMS Contract. After some discussion, they stated that if there were no changes made to the contract, the cost of the contract is projected to remain the same.

Road Foreman Elwer said that the county is working on the Township's Road Program with it almost being completed.

Fiscal Officer Kimmet gave the trustees the Fund Status and Bank Reconciliation reports for their review and signature.

A resolution was needed to change the Annual Appropriations, which is in the resolution section 79, and will be part of these minutes.

He gave the trustees a copy of the budget for 2014 for their review and advised that he will put the required ad in the paper regarding a public hearing to be held on July 8.

Marion Township Trustees meet

Written by Information submitted Sunday, June 16, 2013 11:55 PM - Last Updated Sunday, June 16, 2013 11:57 PM

Youngpeter and Gilden attended a viewing regarding vacating an alley in the Landeck area. They asked Elwer to contact the Engineer's office to see if the county records agreed with the survey that was done.

Trustee Gilden stated that the Zoning Appeals Board will meet on June 27.

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn by Gilden was seconded by Violet and passed unanimously.